
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 

 

Kāhui Ako Conference 
Last Friday, teachers and principals from across the Peninsula gathered for our Kāhui Ako (Community of learning) Conference.  
 
The conference opened with a beautiful rendition of Bic Runga’s song, ‘Something Good’.  Pictured are the participants from 
Bayswater School practising in the school library before the day and performing at the conference alongside children from other 
local schools.  Children who attended were:  Stella Bradley, Lucy Reddecliffe, Brooklyn Carew, Maraea Mita, Gabriella Kwok, 
Paegan Barlow and Edie Warman-Clough.  Unfortunately, although they practised hard, Jess Mohns, Lucy Lumsden and 
Rebecca Rose were off sick on the day.  
 

As well as keynote speakers, there was a variety 
of workshops and presentations available.  It 
was wonderful to see so many teachers from our 
school presenting.   
 
Many thanks to Claire Edwards, Dianne Cluett 
and Claire S Edwards, who presented on the 
Tuakana-Teina Writing programme which we are 
running in conjunction with Takapuna Grammar 
School.   
 
Thanks also to Marianne Coldham, Amy 
McDowell-Pakieto, Allison Butcher and Megan 
Ebborn, who presented on organising 
mathematics lessons using a problem-solving 
approach.   
 
Both workshops were well attended and well 
received.   
 

 

 
Phrase of the Week:   Whakanuia Tōu Āhua Ake! Celebrating being Us! 

4th June 2019    

Dates to Remember School Roll 221 
 

Friday 7th June Ezi Lunch – hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9.00am) and delivered today. 

Monday  10th June Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for a Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 10th June Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 11th June Lego Craft in the library at 1.20pm today. 

Friday 14th June Peninsula Cross Country 

Saturday 15th June Matariki Festival at Bayswater School from 3 – 7pm. 

Friday 21st June Tree Planting 

Saturday 22nd June Tree Planting 

Tuesday 25th June Matariki Hangi - Save the day – the whanau are welcome. 

Tuesday 2nd July Korero Tuku Iho o Bayswater with Dave Veart and Danny Watson.  Doors open at 7.00pm. 

Saturday  10th August Quiz Night.  Lock in the date and gather your team! 

 



Building Work at School 
As everyone is aware, the front block is being refurbished at the moment.  We apologise for the inconvenience this is inevitably 
causing.  The building work entails opening up and refurbishing two of the small rooms on the south side of the corridor so that 
they can be used for group work.  Windows are going to be added from the classrooms into the corridor, to brighten up the 
space and allow for a visual connection between the group work spaces and the classrooms.  Half the sinks are being removed 
and space for doors between classrooms made to enable classes to work together when desired.  All the carpets will be 
replaced, as will the wall linings, which will be changed to Autex. The new carpets and Autex will improve the acoustics of the 
classrooms, corridor and group work spaces.   
 

The builders, who so far have been working very quickly and efficiently, are hoping to complete the first phase (Rooms 1 to 3 
and associated corridor) during the next school holidays and the second phase (Rooms 4 to 6 and associated corridor) by the 
holidays after the third term.   
 

Cross Country Running 
Many thanks to all the parents and whānau who came along to the cross country running today.  The juniors in Whānau Puna 
ran around the school field and the middles and seniors in Whānau Wai and Kokoru, completed the course starting at 
Bayswater Cemetery.  Well done everyone!  Photos to follow next week. 
 

Large, Loose Parts Play 
The week before last, we were delighted to welcome Ann Langis (of Bayswater School and Conscious Kids) to organise a day 
of ‘large, loose parts’ play.  This is an idea we have been considering developing at school and thought it would be a wonderful 
opportunity to get the experts in to see how it is done.  The children had a wonderful time and the opportunities for creativity, 
problem-solving, controlled risk-taking and conversation were fantastic.    
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Matariki Events 

Ryoji Morishima pictured, making a star for 
Matariki and Paegan Barlow and Stella 
Bradley, pictured with the manu taratahi 
(kite) made by a group of seniors, also for 
Matariki.   
 
Lots of events are planned for this year’s 
celebration of Matariki.   
 
Saturday 15th June from 3pm to 7pm is the 
Matariki Festival.  This is being organised 
by the Parent Group and will include 
performances by children’s and adult kapa 
haka groups, Māori and international food 
for sale, bar, market stalls, games, crafts, 
music, a bonfire and more!    
 
Friday and Saturday 21st and 22nd June is 
our Tree Planting.  This is a project to 
increase biodiversity by replacing the lost 
macrocarpa trees along the Roberts 
Avenue boundary with a new native species 
forest.   

 
Tuesday 25th June is the Bayswater School Matariki Hāngi.  This is a biennial event.  More information will be coming home 
about what we will need to be donated and ways you can get involved before and on the day.   
 
Tuesday 2nd July 7pm for 7:30pm start is Korero Tuku Iho o Bayswater with Dave Veart (local archaeologist, anthropologist 
and historian) and our very own Danny Watson.  They will tell some pre-European tales of this area. Kōha entry. 
 
More information about all these events will be sent home over the coming weeks.  If you would like to volunteer to help, let 
school know and we will pass your details on to the organisers.  
 

Lindsay Child 
Tumuaki / Principal 



 

Bayswater School 
Board of Trustees’ Election 

 
Declaration of Parent Representative Election Results 

 

 
Parent Representative Votes: 

Simon Ansley 29 
Anne Dunne 42 

Kirsty Gardyne 41 
Campbell Gourlay 18 
Jeffrey Reddecliffe 40 

Leisa Rossi 33 
Jenny Tyler 26 
Invalid Votes: 4 

 
I hereby declare the following duly elected: 

Dunne, Anne 
Gardyne, Kirsty 

Reddecliffe, Jeffrey 
 

Fiona McTainsh 
Returning Officer 

 

 
 

 HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
 

QuezonMalaeulu (8), Jayde O’Keefe (9), Ena Ljubobratovic (6), Karlia Dunne (5),  
Maria Greig (5), Roman Maslin-Sharma (9), Luke Harbour (6) and Brooklyn Carew (10)  

who both celebrate birthdays this week. 
   

We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 
 
 

Sports Notices 
Netball 
The Bayswater Year 5/6 team played Grey Lynn.  The score was 11-9 to Grey Lynn.  Player of the day was Jayde O’Keefe. 

The Bayswater Year 4 team played Stanley Bay.  The score was 6-2 to us!  Players of the Day were Ricki Ruan and Tiana 
Mita.  Thanks Tiana for stepping in to play for the team! 
 

The Fun Ferns team played Hauraki and lost 9-2 on Saturday morning.  Player of the Day was Hiria Parata Elia. 
 

Basketball 
On May 14th the Bayswater Bulls played Devonport.  The score was 2 - 14 to them.  Charlie Booker was our player of the day 
for getting into position, making space and working the whole court. 
 

On May 21st the Bayswater Bulls played Beach Haven Broncos. The score was 6 - 12 to them.  Player of the match went to 
Dylan Anderson for playing hard and getting into position. 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday 24th May for:- 
 

Room 1 Dhakota enhancing the hauora of your classmates by being a positive, helpful influence. We really value your 
happy attitude! 

 Theo demonstrating personal excellence at Waterwise. You are a committed, responsible tuakana who 
showed iniative. Tu meke! 

 

Room 2 Amy showing resilience during Waterwise. You easily adapted to the activity and enhanced the hauora of 
others by being so helpful. Tu meke.  

 Maliah showing resilience in statistics and responding to feedback to improve your learning , especially when 
organising your data. Tu meke! 

Room 3 Hayley Rose always having a positive attitude towards writing. It is great to see you sharing your writing with your 
peers!  

 Rachelle creating imaginative "hooks" when writing. Your writing is great to read and fasinating to hear when you 
share it with your peers! 

 

Room 4 Royal demonstrating personal excellence, by sharing your learning with pride at the learner led conference. 
 Lexiss demonstrating personal excellence, by confidently and clearly reading your report at the learner led 

conference. 
 

Room 5 Amelia being a reflective learner who clearly articulated her learning and demonstrated pride in her 
achievements - he whetū koe! 

 Julian being a reflective learner who clearly articulated his learning and demonstrated pride in his 
achievements - he whetū koe! 

 

Room 6 Carmen clearly and confidently sharing your learning with your whanau in a way that showed pride and personal 
excellence. 

 Ewen clearly and confidently sharing your learning with your whanau in a way that showed pride and personal 
excellence. 

Room 7 Taenga your AMAZING focus and sounding out in writing!  You are a creative  and resilient writer Taenga and 
you should be very proud of your work. Ka pai! 

 Abigail personal excellence during Te Reo lessons.  You are very attentive and give everything a go. Tino pai 
Abigail! ! 

Room 8 Esme ehancing the hauora of others in the class. You are a supportive and thoughtful learner. Ka rawe!  
 Nathan  demonstrating personal excellence. You took pride in sharing your learning with your whanau during 

learner-led conferences. Ka pai to mahi! 
 

Room 9 Mira personal excellence in writing.  You use all the strategies you know to help you write independently. 
 Hudson personal excellence in writing.  You are hearing and writing the main sounds in words independently. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





Community Notices 
 

Join us in making a difference.  Free Reformer Pilates Classes – 8th June 
 

Join Studio Pilates Takapuna on 8th June as we open the doors to the community to help raise  
essential funds for children’s cancer research. 
 

Rally your friends, family and work buddies together for an inspiring reformer Pilates class as we  
all dedicate the day to these children and those who love them. 
 

FREE PILATES CLASSES* – Saturday 8th June.  Prizes + Special Offers + Treats 
 

Orientation classes held between 9.30am and 2.30pm.  Classes are 100% free, but donations to The Child Cancer Foundation 
are 100% welcomed and appreciated!  
 

Be a champion for kids with cancer.  Every donation counts as we join together and raise funds for children’s cancer research. 
 

Bookings can be made at - https://clients.mindbodyonline.com/ASP/adm/home.asp?studioid=679398 
 

Donations can be made to the online donations page at http://childcancerfundraising.org.nz/event/studiopilates2019 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Guitar Lessons 
Guitar Lessons are available in Term Two 2019, at Bayswater Primary School, through Dave Gatman from Musiqhub.  If you would 

like some more information about the Guitar Lessons, please contact Dave on 021 222 1456 or dave.gatman@musiqhub.co.nz. 
 

Research Analyst Assistant 
Technology Investment Network is looking to hire a Research Analyst Assistant to work part-time in our lovely Devonport office, 

hours can be flexible by agreement. 
 

The role involves data lifecycle management including; data collection, entry, analysis, and reporting. Experience with big data 
sets and good communication skills are essential. Please contact Emily.furrell@tinetwork.com for more information 
 
 


